

NEWS RELEASE

North Dakota State Water Commission

900 EAST BOULEVARD AVE. • BISMARCK. ND 58505-0850 • 701-328-2782 • www.swc.nd.gov

July 26, 2017
For more information:
SWC Planning and Education Division
Jessie Wald (701) 328-2782

Little Missouri River Commission scheduled to meet in August

Governor Burgum has requested that the Little Missouri River Commission reconvene to discuss water management and development issues in the Little Missouri River Basin.

The meeting is scheduled to be held on Wednesday, August 9. It will take place at the Ramada Grand Dakota Lodge in the Freedom Hall at 532 15th Street West in Dickinson, ND from 7:00pm – 9:00pm MDT.

The Little Missouri River State Scenic River Act (Act) was created and passed in 1975 by the North Dakota Legislature. That same legislation also established the Little Missouri River Commission to administer the Act – though as an advisory commission only. LMRC membership, by statute, includes the Director of the North Dakota Parks and Recreation Department, the State Health Officer, the Chief Engineer of the State Water Commission, or their designated representatives; and one member each from McKenzie, Billings, Slope, Golden Valley, Dunn, and Bowman Counties.

The August 9th meeting will provide background of the LRMC, include an election of officers, and there will be various presentations and discussions pertaining to current natural resource management issues along the Little Missouri River. The last LRMC meeting convened in 2007.